

# **Cumulative Change Log Texas Education Data Standards**

2022-2023 Pilot Year <mark>2023-2024 Parallel Year</mark> 2024-2025 Statewide Implementation

Updated: July 1, 2023

Version: 2024.2.0

#### Notice

The information in this document is **subject to change** without notice and should be classified as a working document. Changes can be found listed by date in the change log.

Prepared by: Information Technology Customer Relationship Management and Data Standards Department

## **Table of Contents**

Table of Contents	2
Document History	10
Data Components – Domains, Entities, and Common Types	11
Alternative and Supplemental Services	11
Assessment	12
Discipline	14
Education Organization	14
Enrollment	15
Finance	
Prior Year Leaver	20
School Calendar	20
Staff	20
Student Academic Record	21
Student Identification and Demographics	22
Teaching and Learning	24
Data Components – Data Elements	25
Alternative and Supplemental Services	25
Student CTEProgram Association	25
StudentCTEProgramAssociation.CTEProgramService	25
StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociation	25
StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociation.StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationSet	26

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation	26
StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.StudentSPEDProgramAssociationSet	27
Student Special Education Program Association. Special Education Environment Set	27
StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.InstructionalSettingSet	28
Student Special Education Program Association. Disability. Disability Set	28
Student Special Education Program Association. Special Education Program Service	29
Student Special Education Program Association. Student Residential Facility Association	29
Student Special Education Program Association. Student Residential Facility Association. Student Res Fac Assoc Set	29
Student Special Education Program Association. Service Provider	30
Student Language Instruction Program Association	30
Student Language Instruction Program Association. Parental Permission Set	30
Student Language Instruction Program Association. Language Instruction Program Service	31
Student Language Instruction Program Association. English Language Proficiency Assessment	31
Student Homeless Program Association	31
StudentMigrantEducationProgramAssociation	32
Student Neglected Or Delinquent Program Association	33
StudentSchoolFoodServiceProgramAssociation	34
Assessment	34
Assessment	34
Assessment. Assessment Performance Level	35
Student Assessment	35
Student Assessment. Student Objective Assessment	35

	StudentAssessment.StudentObjectiveAssessment.ScoreResult	36
	ObjectiveAssessment	36
	Objective Assessment Assessment Performance Level	36
	ObjectiveAssessment.AssessmentScore	37
	LearningStandard	37
D	scipline	37
	DisciplineAction	38
	DisciplineAction.AssignmentSchool	38
	Discipline Action. Responsibility School	38
	Student Discipline Incident Behavior Association	39
	Student Discipline Incident Non Offender Association	39
E	ducation Organization	39
	LocalEducationAgency	39
	EducationServiceCenter	40
	School	40
	School.CharterWaitlistSet	41
	School.ELOSet	41
	CommunityOrganization	41
	CommunityProvider	41
	EducationOrganizationNetwork	42
	PostSecondaryInstitution	42
	State Education Agency	43

OrganizationDepartment	43
Enrollment	44
Student School Association	44
Student Education Organization Responsibility Association	49
Finance	45
ActualExt	45
BudgetExt	46
PayrollExt	46
LocalAccount	46
LocalActual	47
LocalBudget	4
LocalEncumbrance	48
LocalContractedStaff	48
LocalPayroll	49
ChartOfAccounts	49
Fund Dimension	50
ProgramDimension	52
FunctionDimension	52
ObjectDimension	52
Project Dimension	52
Operational Unit Dimension	53
SourceDimension	ς:

BalanceSheetDimension		54
Prior Year Leaver		54
PriorYearLeaver		55
PriorYearLeaver.BirthData		55
PriorYearLeaver.GraduationSet		55
PriorYearLeaver.Language		55
PriorYearLeaverParent		56
Restraint Event		56
RestraintEventExtension		56
School Calendar		56
Calendar Date		56
Session		56
ReportingPeriod		57
Staff		58
Staff		58
$Staff Education Organization Assignment Association \ \\$		59
Staff Education Organization Assignment Association. S	StaffServiceSet	59
Staff Education Organization Employment Association.	.EmploymentPeriod	59
Credential		59
Student Academic Record		60
StudentAcademicRecord		60
StudentAcademicRecord IndustryRasedCertifications	ıSet	61

	StudentAcademicRecord.Diploma	
	StudentAcademicRecord.Recognition	. 61
	StudentAcademicRecord.AcademicHonor	
	StudentAcademicRecord.ClassRanking	. 62
	StudentAcademicRecord.GradePointAverage	. 63
	Course Transcript. Course I dentification Code	. 63
	Course Transcript. Additional Credits	. 64
	Course Transcript. Partial Course Transcript Awards	. 64
	GradebookEntry	. 64
	Student Gradebook Entry	. 65
	Grade	. 66
St	udent Application	. 67
	Student Application. Birth Data	. 67
	StudentApplication	. 67
St	udent Attendance	. 67
	StudentSchoolAttendanceEvent	
	StudentSchoolAttendanceEvent.AttendanceEvent	. 67
	StudentProgramAttendanceEvent	. 68
	StudentProgramAttendanceEvent.AttendanceEvent	. 68
	BasicReportingPeriodAttendance	. 69
	Special Programs Reporting Period Attendance	. 69
	SpecialEducationProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 69

	CTEProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 70
	Bilingual ESL Program Reporting Period Attendance	. 70
	FlexibleRegularProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 70
	FlexibleSpecialEducationProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 71
	FlexibleCTEProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 71
	FlexibleBilingualESLProgramReportingPeriodAttendance	. 71
S	udent Identification and Demographics	. 71
	Student.BirthData	. 72
	Parent	. 72
	StudentParentAssociation	. 72
	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation	. 72
	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.TruancySet	. 73
	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.CohortYear	. 73
	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.StudentIndicator	. 74
	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.Language	. 74
S	udent Special Education Program Eligibility Association	. 75
	StudentSpecialEducationProgramEligibilityAssociation	. 75
T	eaching and Learning	. 75
	Course	. 75
	Course.CourseIdentificationSystem	. 77
	Course.LearningStandard	. 78
	Course Offering	79

	Section.SectionSet	79
	StaffSectionAssociation	80
	StudentSectionAssociation	
V	arious	
Teck	nnical Resources	sc
C	Ourse	00

#### **Document History**

Version		Date	Description
Preliminary	2024.0.0	December 1, 2022	Change log created – Preliminary Version
Preliminary (Ed-Fi 4.0)	2024.0.1	January 12, 2023	Change log created – Preliminary Version based on Ed-Fi 4.0 standards.
Final	2024.1.0	March 1, 2023	Change log created – Final Version

#### Action column key:

**New** = this indicates that the entity/data element/descriptor table/descriptor is new to TEDS

Added = this indicates that the entity/data element/descriptor table/descriptor is new to the entity/descriptor table but not to TEDS

**Revised** = this indicates that the entity/data element/descriptor table/descriptor has been updated in TEDS

**Deleted** = this indicates that the entity/data element/descriptor table/descriptor has been deleted from TEDS

**Removed** = this indicates that the data element/descriptor table/descriptor has been removed from an entity/element/descriptor table or collection

## **Data Components – Domains, Entities, and Common Types**

## Alternative and Supplemental Services

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.0	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssoci ation.SpecialEducationEnvironmentSet	Deleted the common type including the data elements EducationalEnvironment,	Deleted	PEIMS	FALL SUMR
	·	EnvironmentBeginDate, and		RFT	RFT
		EnvironmentEndDate		SELA	SELA
2024.0.0	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssoci ation.InstructionalSettingSet	Added the common type including the data elements InstructionalSetting, InstructionalSettingBeginDate, and	New	PEIMS	FALL SUMR EXYR
		InstructionalSettingEndDate		RFT	RFT
				SELA	SELA
2024.0.1	StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociation.S tudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationSe t	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssoci ation.StudentSPEDProgramAssociationS et	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssoci ation.InstructionalSettingSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	Student Special Education Program Association. Student Residential Facility Association. Student Res Fac Assoc Set	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssoci ation.ServiceProvider	Added the common type including the data elements Staff and PrimaryProvider as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAss ociation.ParentalPermissionSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAss ociation.LanguageInstructionProgramSe rvice	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAss ociation.EnglishLanguageProficiencyAss essment	Added the common type including the data elements SchoolYear, Monitored, Participation, Proficiency, and Progress as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

#### Assessment

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	Assessment.AssessmentPerformanceLe vel	Added new common type including the data elements AssessmentReportingMethod and PerformanceLevel	New	ECDS	KG PK
2024.0.1	Student Assessment. Score Result	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	Assessment.AssessmentPerformanceLe vel	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	Student Assessment. Score Result	Changed common type to Not Collected	Revised	Not Collected	Not Collected

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.2.0	StudentAssessment.StudentObjectiveAs sessment	Changed common type from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	StudentAssessment.StudentObjectiveAs sessment.ScoreResult	Changed common type from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	Objective Assessment	Changed common type from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	ObjectiveAssessment.AssessmentPerfor manceLevel	Changed common type from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	ObjectiveAssessment.AssessmentScore	Changed common type from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK

## Discipline

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	DisciplineIncident.Behavior	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR
2024.0.1	StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation	Deleted entity	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR
2024.0.1	StudentDisciplineIncidentBehaviorAssociation	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including collected data elements Student, DisciplineIncident, and Behavior and not collected data elements BehaviorDetailedDescription and DisciplineIncidentParticipationCode	New	PEIMS	SUMR
2024.0.1	StudentDisciplineIncidentNonOffender Association	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Student, DisciplineIncident, and DisciplineIncidentParticipationCode as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

**Education Organization** 

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	OrganizationDepartment	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements EducationOrganizationId, EducationOrganizationCategory, NameOfInstitution, OrganizationDepartmentId, AcademicSubject, ParentEducationOrganization as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	School.CampusEnrollmentTypeSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	FALL
2024.0.1	School.NSLPTypeSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	FALL
2024.0.1	School.CharterWaitlistSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	CSW	CSW
2024.2.0		Removed may have multiple instances	Removed	CSW	CSW
2024.0.1	School.ELOSet.ELOActivitySet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR EXYR

### Enrollment

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	GraduationPlan	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the enrollment domain. Ed-Fi documentation has the entity no longer associated with the enrollment domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the enrollment domain. Ed-Fi documentation has the entity no longer associated with the enrollment domain.	Removed	Various	Various

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	AccountabilityRating	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the enrollment domain. Ed-Fi documentation has the entity no longer associated with the enrollment domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected

### Finance

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	Account	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	AccountCode	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Actual	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Budget	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	ContractedStaff	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Payroll	Ed-Fi version 4.0 removed the entity from the finance domain.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	LocalAccount	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AccountIdentifier, EducationOrganization, FiscalYear, AccountName, ChartOfAccounts, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	LocalActual	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AsOfDate, LocalAccount, Amount, and FinancialCollection as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	LocalBudget	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AsOfDate, LocalAccount, Amount, and FinancialCollection as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	LocalEncumbrance	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AsOfDate, LocalAccount, Amount, and FinancialCollection as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	LocalContractedStaff	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AsOfDate, LocalAccount, Staff, Amount, and FinancialCollection as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	LocalPayroll	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AsOfDate, LocalAccount, Staff, Amount, and FinancialCollection as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	ChartOfAccounts	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AccountIdentifier, EducationOrganization, FiscalYear, AccountName, AccountType, BalanceSheetBalanceSheetDimension, FunctionFunctionDimension, FundFundDimension, ObjectObjectDimension, OperationalUnitOperationalUnitDimension, ProgramProgramDimension, ProjectProjectDimension, ReportingTag, and SourceSourceDimension as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	FundDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	ProgramDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	FunctionDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	ObjectDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	ProjectDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Operational Unit Dimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	SourceDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	BalanceSheetDimension	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements Code, FiscalYear, CodeName, and ReportingTag as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

#### Prior Year Leaver

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.0	PriorYearLeaver.GraduationSet	Added new data element TexasFirstEarlyHSCompletionProgram	New	PEIMS	FALL

### School Calendar

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.2.0	ReportingPeriod	Added new entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR
					EXYR
				Child Find	Child Find

Staff

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	Staff.StaffTypeSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	FALL
2024.0.1	Staff.ParaprofessionalCertificationSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	FALL
2024.1.0	Staff.ParaprofessionalCertificationSet	Removed may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	FALL

#### Student Academic Record

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.0	StudentAcademicRecord.Diploma	Added new data element TexasFirstEarlyHSCompletionProgram	New	PEIMS	FALL
2024.0.1	StudentAcademicRecord.Recognition	Added the common type including the data elements RecognitionType, Achievement, RecognitionAwardDate, RecognitionAwardExpiresDate, and RecognitionDescription as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	StudentAcademicRecord.AcademicHon or	Added the common type including the data elements AcademicHonorCategory, HonorDescription, Achievement, HonorAwardDate, and HonorAwardExpiresDate as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	StudentAcademicRecord.ClassRanking	Added the common type including the data elements ClassRank, ClassRankingDate, PercentageRanking, and TotalNumberInClass as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	StudentAcademicRecord.GradePointAv erage	Added the common type including the data elements GradePointAverageType, GradePointAverageValue, IsCumulative, and MaxGradePointAverageValue as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	CourseTranscript.CourseIdentificationC ode	Added the common type including the data elements CourseldentificationSystem, AssigningOrganizationIdentificationCode, CourseCatalogURL, and IdentificationCode.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	CourseTranscript.AdditionalCredits	Added the common type including the data elements AdditionalCreditType and Credits.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	CourseTranscript.PartialCourseTranscriptAwards	Ed-Fi version 4.0 added the new entity including the data elements AwardDate, EarnedCredits, LetterGradeEarned, MethodCreditEarned, and NumericGradeEarned as not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

## Student Identification and Demographics

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	Parent.Address	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	SPPI-14	SPPI-14
2024.0.1	Parent.ElectronicMail	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	SPPI-14	SPPI-14
2024.0.1	Parent.Telephone	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	SPPI-14	SPPI-14
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
	on.EmergentBilingualSet				

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.TruancySet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	Summer
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.EconomicDisadvantageSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.FosterCareTypeSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.HomelessStatusSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.UnaccompaniedYouthSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.UnschooledAsyleeRefugeeSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.EarlyReadingIndicatorSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.MilitaryConnectedStudentSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.DyslexiaRiskSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.PKFundingSourceSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.2.0	on.DyslexiaScreeningExceptionReasonS et	Deleted the common type.	Deleted	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.Address	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	SPPI-14	SPPI-14

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.Language.LanguageSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.1	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.StudentIndicator	Added the common type including the data elements IndicatorName, DesignatedBy, Indicator, IndicatorGroup, and Period.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.2.0	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociati on.Language.LanguageSet	Deleted common type.	Deleted	Various	Various

## Teaching and Learning

Version	Entity/Common Type	Description of Changes	Action	Data Collection	Submission
2024.0.1	Course	Added new entity including the data elements CourseCode, CourseTitle, and NumberOfParts	New	Various	Various
2024.0.1	Course.CourseIdentificationCode	Added new entity including the data elements CourseldentificationSystem and IdentificationCode	New	Various	Various
2024.0.1	Section.SectionSet	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various

## **Data Components – Data Elements**

## Alternative and Supplemental Services

StudentCTEP	StudentCTEProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ProgramParticipationSt atus	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ServedOutsideOfRegul arSession	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentCTEPr	StudentCTEProgramAssociation.CTEProgramService							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3055	ServiceBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		
2024.0.0	E3056	ServiceEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociation							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ProgramParticipationSt atus	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	

StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentTitleI	Student Title I Part A Program Association. Student Title I Part A Program Association Set							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3066	StudentTitleIPartAProg ramAssociationBeginD ate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		
2024.0.0	E3067	StudentTitleIPartAProg ramAssociationEndDat e	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	ProgramParticipationSt	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	atus	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.StudentSPEDProgramAssociationSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3047	ProgramBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR		
2024.0.0	E3048	ProgramEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR		

StudentSpecia	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.SpecialEducationEnvironmentSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0173	EducationalEnvironme	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	FALL			
		nt				SUMR			
						EXYR			
					RF Tracker	RFT			
					SELA	SELA			
2024.0.0	E3025	EnvironmentBeginDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	FALL			
						SUMR			
						EXYR			
					RF Tracker	RFT			
					SELA	SELA			
2024.0.0	E3026	EnvironmentEndDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	FALL			
						SUMR			
						EXYR			
					RF Tracker	RFT			
					SELA	SELA			

StudentSpeci	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.InstructionalSettingSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0173	InstructionalSetting	Added data element	New	PEIMS	FALL SUMR EXYR			
					RF Tracker SELA	RFT SELA			
2024.0.0	E3025	InstructionalSettingBeg inDate	Added data element	New	PEIMS RF Tracker	FALL SUMR EXYR RFT			
2024.0.0	E3026	InstructionalSettingEnd Date	Added data element	New	SELA PEIMS  RF Tracker	SELA FALL SUMR EXYR RFT			
					SELA	SELA			

StudentSpecia	StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.Disability.DisabilitySet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E3016	DisabilitySetBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR			
2024.0.0	E3017	DisabilitySetEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR			
2024.0.0	E1723	EligibilityDateDisabilitie s	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	SELA	SELA			

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.SpecialEducationProgramService								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3055	ServiceBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.0	E3056	ServiceEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Various	Various		

Student Special Education Program Association. Student Residential Facility Association								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E1630	DateEnteredRF	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	RFT	RFT		
2024.0.0	E1631	DateExitedRF	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	RFT	RFT		

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation.StudentResFacAssocSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3064	StudentResFacAssocSet BeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	RFT	RFT		
2024.0.0	E3065	StudentResFacAssocSet EndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	RFT	RFT		

StudentSpecialEducationProgramAssociation.ServiceProvider								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	Staff	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	PrimaryProvider	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	ProgramParticipationSt	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	atus	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAssociation.ParentalPermissionSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3042	ParentalPermissionSet BeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.0	E3043	ParentalPermissionSet EndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	Various	Various		

StudentLanguageInstructionProgramAssociation.LanguageInstructionProgramService								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3055	ServiceBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.0	E3056	ServiceEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Various	Various		

Student Language Instruction Program Association. English Language Proficiency Assessment							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	SchoolYear	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Monitored	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Participation	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Proficiency	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Progress	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected	

StudentHomelessProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentHome	StudentHomelessProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not	Student	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	Program	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	BeginDate	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	ProgramParticipationSt	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected	atus	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			

StudentMigrantEducationProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Student	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Program	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	BeginDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentMigra	StudentMigrantEducationProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not	ProgramParticipationSt	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected	atus	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not			
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected			

StudentNeglectedOrDelinquentProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	Student	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	Program	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	BeginDate	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ProgramParticipationSt	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	atus	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ServedOutsideOfRegul	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	arSession	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

StudentSchoo	StudentSchoolFoodServiceProgramAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Student	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Program	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	BeginDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ProgramParticipationSt atus	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReasonExited	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ServedOutsideOfRegul arSession	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

#### Assessment

Assessment								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E1097	AcademicSubject	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	ECDS	KG		
						PK		
2024.2.0	E1129	AssessedGradeLevel	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	ECDS	KG		
						PK		

Assessment. Assessment Performance Level								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E1154	AssessmentReporting Method	Added data element	New	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.0.1	E3077	PerformanceLevel	Added data element	New	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PerformanceLevelIndic atorName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentAssessment								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	AssessedMinutes	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		
2024.2.0	E1396	AdministrationDate	Changed from collected to Not Collected	Deleted	Not	Not		
					Collected	Collected		

StudentAssessment.StudentObjectiveAssessment								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E1396	AdministrationDate	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		

Student Assessment. Student Objective Assessment. Score Result								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E1154	AssessmentReporting Method	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.2.0	E1359	Result	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.2.0	E3052	ResultDatatypeType	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		

ObjectiveAssessment								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3076	IdentificationCode	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG		
						PK		
2024.2.0	E1097	AcademicSubject	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG		
						PK		

ObjectiveAssessment.AssessmentPerformanceLevel						
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.2.0	E1154	AssessmentReporting Method	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	E3077	PerformanceLevel	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK
2024.2.0	E3081	MaximumScore	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK

Objective Assessment. Assessment Performance Level								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3082	MinimumScore	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		

ObjectiveAssessment.AssessmentScore								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E1154	AssessmentReporting Method	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.2.0	E3081	MaximumScore	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		
2024.2.0	E3082	MinimumScore	Changed from Not Collected to Collected	Revised	ECDS	KG PK		

LearningStandard								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardItemC	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	ode	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ParentLearningStandar	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

Discipline

DisciplineAction								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E1036	DisciplineDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.0.1	Reference	StudentDisciplineIncide ntAssociation	Deprecated in version 4.0.	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.0.1	Reference	Student Discipline Incide nt Behavior Association	New for version 4.0.	New	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.0.1	E1005	Discipline	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		

DisciplineAction.AssignmentSchool								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Reference	GradeLevel	Added missing data element to TEA documentation.	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		
			Added may have multiple instances					

DisciplineAction.ResponsibilitySchool								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Reference	GradeLevel	Added missing data element to TEA documentation.	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		
			Added may have multiple instances					

StudentDiscip	StudentDisciplineIncidentBehaviorAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Reference	Student	New for version 4.0.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.1	Reference	DisciplineIncident	New for version 4.0.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.1	E1006	Behavior	New for version 4.0.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Behavior Detailed Description	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DisciplineIncidentPartic ipationCode	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentDisciplineIncidentNonOffenderAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Student	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DisciplineIncident	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DisciplineIncidentPartic ipationCode	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

# **Education Organization**

LocalEducationAgency								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E3019	EducationOrganization Category	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various		

LocalEducation	LocalEducationAgency								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.1.0	E1726	ChildCareOperationNu mber	Removed from entity	Removed	ECDS	PK			
2024.1.0	E1583	FamilyEngagementPlan Link	Revised the data element definition.	Revised	ECDS	PK			
2024.1.0	E1626	PKProgramEvaluationT ype	Added to entity and revised the data element definition.	Added	ECDS	PK			

EducationServiceCenter								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E3019	EducationOrganization Category	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various		

School								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3070	SchoolDoNotReportTS DS	Deleted data element	Deleted	N/A	N/A		
2024.0.1	E3019	EducationOrganization Category	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	E0017	GradeLevel	Added may have multiple instances	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PostSecondaryInstituti on	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

School.CharterWaitlistSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	CSW	CSW		
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	CSW	CSW		

School.ELOSe	School.ELOSet School Set School Set								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			

CommunityOrganization								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganizationI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	Category	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	NameOfInstitution	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

CommunityProvider								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganizationI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

CommunityProvider								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	Category	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	NameOfInstitution	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

EducationOrganizationNetwork								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganizationI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	Category	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	NameOfInstitution	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

PostSecondaryInstitution								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganizationI d	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganization Category	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	NameOfInstitution	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StateEducationAgency								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganizationI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	Category	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	NameOfInstitution	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

OrganizationDepartment								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganizationI	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	d			Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	EducationOrganization	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	Category			Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	NameOfInstitution	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	OrganizationDepartme	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	ntld			Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	AcademicSubject	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	ParentEducationOrgani	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	zation			Collected	Collected		

### Enrollment

StudentSchoo	StudentSchoolAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E3023	EntryDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Various	Various			
2024.0.0	E3028	ExitWithdrawDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Various	Various			
2024.1.0	E3080	EnrollmentTrackingVeri fication	Added new data element.	New	Enrollment Tracking	Enrollment Tracking			
2024.1.0	E1000	StudentAttribution	Revised the data element definition.	Revised	PEIMS	Fall SUMR EXYR			

StudentEducationOrganizationResponsibilityAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	Element Id E3051	Responsibility	Added the following guidance to the Special Instructions for descriptor 01:  For the PEIMS Fall Submission, this field is reported for students who were enrolled at a DAEP or a JJAEP campus on the PEIMS Fall snapshot date (last Friday in October).  For the PEIMS Summer Submission, this field is reported for students who have attendance data only at a DAEP and/or a JJAEP.  CAMPUS-ID-OF-ACCOUNTABILITY must be an active instructional campus in the reporting	Revised	PEIMS	Fall SUMR		
			data only at a DAEP and/or a JJAEP.  CAMPUS-ID-OF-ACCOUNTABILITY must be an					

## Finance

ActualExt								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	MDYR		
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	MDYR		

BudgetExt								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	FALL		
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	FALL		

PayrollExt								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.1.0	E3010	BeginDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	FALL		
2024.1.0	E3020	EndDate	Added data element.	Added	PEIMS	FALL		

LocalAccount								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AccountIdentifier	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganization	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AccountName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ChartOfAccounts	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

LocalActual	LocalActual								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LocalAccount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Amount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FinancialCollection	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

LocalBudget								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LocalAccount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Amount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FinancialCollection	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

LocalEncumbrance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LocalAccount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Amount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FinancialCollection	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

LocalContractedStaff								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LocalAccount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Staff	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Amount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FinancialCollection	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

LocalPayroll	LocalPayroll								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LocalAccount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Staff	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Amount	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FinancialCollection	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

ChartOfAccounts								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AccountIdentifier	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducationOrganization	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AccountName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AccountType	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

ChartOfAcco	unts					
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.0.1	Not Collected	BalanceSheetBalanceS heetDimension	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FunctionFunctionDime nsion	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FundFundDimension	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ObjectObjectDimensio n	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	OperationalUnitOperat ionalUnitDimension	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ProgramProgramDime nsion	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ProjectProjectDimensio n	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	SourceSourceDimensio n	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

FundDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

FundDimensi	FundDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

ProgramDimension									
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

FunctionDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		

FunctionDim	FunctionDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

ObjectDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

ProjectDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		

ProjectDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

OperationalU	OperationalUnitDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

SourceDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected				Collected	Collected		

SourceDimension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

BalanceSheetDimension									
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Code	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FiscalYear	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CodeName	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ReportingTag	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

Prior Year Leaver

PriorYearLeav	PriorYearLeaver								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E3028	ExitWithdrawDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			
2024.0.0	E1325	Sex	Changed data element Id from E1325 to E0004	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			
2024.0.1	E1517	GradeLevel	Changed data element Id from E1517 to E0017	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			
2024.1.0	E1596	AssociateDegreeIndicat or	Revised data element definition.	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR			

PriorYearLeaver.BirthData								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0006	BirthDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1923/2023 to YYYY=1924/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

PriorYearLeaver.GraduationSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0791	DiplomaAwardDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

PriorYearLeaver.Language								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0895	Language	Changed data element Id from E0895 to E3033	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

PriorYearLeaverParent								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E1324	ParentUId	Changed data element Id from E1324 to E3078	Revised	SPPI-14	SPPI-14		

### **Restraint Event**

RestraintEventExtension								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3027	EventDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		

### School Calendar

CalendarDate								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E1168	Date	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS Child Find	SUMR Child Find		

Session								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	Reference	School	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.2.0	Reference	SchoolYear	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.2.0	E3057	SessionName	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		

Session								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.2.0	E0935	TotalInstructionalDays	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		

ReportingPer	ReportingPeriod								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	Reference	School	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			
2024.2.0	Reference	SchoolYear	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			
2024.2.0	Reference	CalendarDate	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			
2024.2.0	E3010	BeginDate	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			
2024.2.0	E3020	EndDate	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
						EXYR			
					Child Find	Child Find			

ReportingPer	ReportingPeriod								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	E0975	CalendarCode	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS Child Find	SUMR EXYR Child Find			
2024.2.0	E1600	CalendarType	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS Child Find	SUMR EXYR Child Find			
2024.2.0	E0935	NumberDaysTaught	Added to entity.	New	PEIMS Child Find	SUMR EXYR Child Find			

### Staff

Staff								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0006	BirthDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1923/2023 to YYYY=1924/2024	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	OldEthnicity	Deprecated in version 4.0.	Deleted	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AncestryEthnicOrigin	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.2.0	E1524	StaffUniqueId	Changed length from 32 to 10.	Revised	Various	Various		

StaffEducationOrganizationAssignmentAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	FullTimeEquivalency	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StaffEducation	StaffEducationOrganizationAssignmentAssociation.StaffServiceSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E3060	StaffServiceBeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			
2024.0.0	E3061	StaffServiceEndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			
2024.1.0	E3059	SPEDStudentAgeRange	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	Fall			
2024.1.0	E0017	GradeLevel	Added data element	Added	PEIMS	Fall			

StaffEducationOrganizationEmploymentAssociation.EmploymentPeriod								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3032	HireDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL		

Credential									
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not	BoardCertificationIndic	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected	ator			Collected	Collected			

Credential	Credential								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CertificationRoute	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CertificationTitle	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CredentialStatus	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CredentialStatusDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	EducatorRole	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Person	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	StudentAcademicRecor d	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

### Student Academic Record

StudentAcade	StudentAcademicRecord								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Revised from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR EXYR			

StudentAcademicRecord.IndustryBasedCertificationSet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	E1654	IBCExamFeeAmount	Revised the data type to <i>Decimal</i> .	Revised	PEIMS	FALL SUMR		

StudentAcade	StudentAcademicRecord.Diploma								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0791	DiplomaAwardDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	FALL			

StudentAcademicRecord.Recognition								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	RecognitionType	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Achievement	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	RecognitionAwardDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	RecognitionAwardExpir esDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	RecognitionDescription	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentAcademicRecord.AcademicHonor								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AcademicHonorCatego ry	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	HonorDescription	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Achievement	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	HonorAwardDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	HonorAwardExpiresDat e	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentAcademicRecord.ClassRanking								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ClassRank	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	ClassRankingDate	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PercentageRanking	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Total Number In Class	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentAcademicRecord.GradePointAverage								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	GradePointAverageTyp	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	e	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	GradePointAverageVal	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	ue	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	IsCumulative	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	MaxGradePointAverag	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	eValue	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

CourseTranscript.CourseIdentificationCode								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	CourseldentificationSys	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	tem	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	AssigningOrganizationI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	dentificationCode	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	CourseCatalogURL	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	IdentificationCode	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

CourseTranscript.AdditionalCredits								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	AdditionalCreditType	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		
2024.0.1	Not	Credits	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not		
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected		

CourseTransc	CourseTranscript.PartialCourseTranscriptAwards								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not	AwardDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected				Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	EarnedCredits	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected				Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	LetterGradeEarned	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected				Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	MethodCreditEarned	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected				Collected	Collected			
2024.0.1	Not	NumericGradeEarned	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not			
	Collected				Collected	Collected			

GradebookEntry								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not	GradebookEntryIdentifi	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not		
	Collected	er			Collected	Collected		

GradebookEn	GradebookEntry								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Namespace	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DueTime	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	MaxPoints	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	SourceSectionIdentifier	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Title	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentGrade	StudentGradebookEntry								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Student	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AssignmentLateStatus	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PointsEarned	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	SubmissionStatus	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	TimeFulfilled	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentGradebookEntry								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	StudentSectionAssociat ion	Deprecated in version 4.0.	Removed	Not Collected	Not Collected		

Grade	Grade									
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission				
2024.0.1	Not	CurrentGradeAsOfDate	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not				
	Collected				Collected	Collected				
2024.0.1	Not	CurrentGradeIndicator	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not	Not				
	Collected				Collected	Collected				

# **Student Application**

StudentApplic	StudentApplication.BirthData								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0006	BirthDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1923/2023 to YYYY=1924/2024	Revised	CSW	CSW			

StudentApplication							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission	
2024.0.0	E1325	Sex	Changed data element Id from E1325 to E0004	Revised	CSW	CSW	

### Student Attendance

StudentSchoolAttendanceEvent								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	Reference	Session	Changed from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		

StudentSchoo	StudentSchoolAttendanceEvent.AttendanceEvent								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E3027	EventDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR			

StudentProgr	StudentProgramAttendanceEvent								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	E0173	InstructionalSetting	Added data element	New	PEIMS	FALL SUMR EXYR			
					RF Tracker	RFT			
					SELA	SELA			

Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.0.0	E0173	EducationalEnvironme nt	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	FALL SUMR EXYR
					RF Tracker SELA	RFT SELA
2024.0.0	E0173	InstructionalSetting	Added data element	New	PEIMS	FALL SUMR EXYR
					RF Tracker SELA	RFT SELA
2024.0.0	E3027	EventDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR
2024.2.0	E0173	InstructionalSetting	Deleted data element	New	PEIMS RF Tracker	FALL SUMR EXYR RFT
					SELA	SELA

BasicReportin	BasicReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

SpecialProgra	SpecialProgramsReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

SpecialEduca	SpecialEducationProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

CTEProgramR	CTEProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

BilingualESLP	BilingualESLProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

FlexibleRegul	FlexibleRegularProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

FlexibleSpecia	FlexibleSpecialEducationProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

FlexibleCTEProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR		
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR		

FlexibleBiling	FlexibleBilingualESLProgramReportingPeriodAttendance								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.0.0	E0934	Term	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	Term	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	SUMR			
2024.2.0	E0934	ReportingPeriod	Added data element	New	PEIMS	SUMR			

Student Identification and Demographics

Student.BirthData								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E0006	BirthDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1923/2023 to YYYY=1924/2024	Revised	Various	Various		

Parent									
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	HighestCompletedLeve IOfEducation	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentParen	StudentParentAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	LegalGuardian	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E1325	Sex	Changed data element Id from E1325 to E0004	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AncestryEthnicOrigin	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	BarrierToInternetAcces sInResidence	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	InternetAccessInReside nce	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentEduca	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	InternetAccessTypeInR esidence	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	InternetPerformanceIn Residence	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	OldEthnicity	Deprecated in version 4.0.	Deleted	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PrimaryLearningDevice Access	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PrimaryLearningDevice AwayFromSchool	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	PrimaryLearningDevice Provider	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.TruancySet								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E3014	DateMet	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	PEIMS	SUMR		

StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.CohortYear								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Term	New for version 4.0. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

StudentEduca	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.StudentIndicator								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	IndicatorName	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DesignatedBy	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Indicator	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	IndicatorGroup	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Period	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected			

StudentEduca	StudentEducationOrganizationAssociation.Language								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.2.0	E3035	LanguageUse	Changed data element from not collected to collected.	Revised	Various	Various			

# Student Special Education Program Eligibility Association

StudentSpecia	StudentSpecialEducationProgramEligibilityAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission			
2024.0.0	E1714	ConsentToEvaluationR eceivedDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2021/2023 to YYYY=2022/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.0.0	E1716	EligibilityDetermination Date	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.0.0	E1715	EligibilityEvaluationDat e	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2021/2023 to YYYY=2022/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.0.0	E3041	OriginalECIServicesDat e	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2019/2023 to YYYY=2020/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.0.0	E1713	TransitionConferenceD ate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2021/2023 to YYYY=2022/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.0.0	E1712	TransitionNotificationD ate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2021/2023 to YYYY=2022/2024	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.1.0	E3041/ E1737	OriginalECIServicesDat e	Changed element Id from E3041 to E1737	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			
2024.1.0	E1714/ E1738	ConsentToEvaluationR eceivedDate	Changed element Id from E1714 to E1738. Revised the data element definition.	Revised	Child Find	Child Find			

# Teaching and Learning

Course								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Reference	EducationOrganization	Added reference	New	Various	Various		

Course						
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.0.1	E3071	CourseCode	Added data element	New	Various	Various
2024.0.1	E3073	CourseTitle	Added data element	New	Various	Various
2024.0.1	E3074	NumberOfParts	Added data element	New	Various	Various
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AcademicSubject	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CareerPathway	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CompetencyLevel	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseDefinedBy	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseDescription	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseDPAApplicability	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseLevelCharacteris tic	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseTitle	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	DateCourseAdopted	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	HighSchoolCourseRequ irement	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected
2024.0.1	Not Collected	MaxCompletionsForCr edit	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected

Course								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	Maximum Available Cre dits	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	MinimumAvailableCred its	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	OfferedGradeLevel	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	TimeRequiredForComp letion	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.2.0	Landing Zone	Number Of Parts	Changed data element from collected to landing zone only.	Revised	Not Collected	Not Collected		

Course.CourseIdentificationSystem								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.1	E3075	CourseldentificationSys tem	Added data element	New	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	E3076	IdentificationCode	Added data element	New	Various	Various		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	AssigningOrganizationI dentificationCode	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		
2024.0.1	Not Collected	CourseCatalogURL	Added missing data element to TEA documentation. Not collected by TEA.	New	Not Collected	Not Collected		

Course.Learn	ingStandard					
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardID	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	AcademicSubject	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	ContentStandard	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	CourseTitle	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	Description	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	GradeLevel	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardCateg	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected	ory	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardIdenti	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected	ficationCode	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardItemC	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected	ode	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	LearningStandardScop	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected	е	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	Namespace	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected
2024.0.1	Not	ParentLearningStandar	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not
	Collected	d	documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected

Course.LearningStandard							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission	
2024.0.1	Not	SuccessCriteria	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not	
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected	
2024.0.1	Not	URI	Added missing data element to TEA	New	Not	Not	
	Collected		documentation. Not collected by TEA.		Collected	Collected	

CourseOffering								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.2.0	Reference	Session	Changed from <b>collected</b> to <b>landing zone</b> only.	Revised	Various	Various		

Section.Section	Section.SectionSet							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.1.0	E1555	PKSchoolType	Revised the data element definition.	Revised	ECDS	PK		
2024.1.0	E1726	ChildCareOperationNu mber	Added data element to entity and revised the data element definition.	Added	ECDS	PK		
2024.1.0	E1626	PKProgramEvaluationT ype	Removed from entity	Removed	ECDS	PK		
2024.1.0	E1072	NonCampusBasedInstruction	Revised the data element definition.	Revised	PEIMS Class Roster	SUMR CRF CRW		
2024.1.0	E3059	SPEDStudentAgeRange	Deleted data element	Deleted	PEIMS	Fall		
2024.1.0	E0017	GradeLevel	Added data element	Added	PEIMS	Fall		
2024.2.0	E1726	ChildCareOperationNu mber	Removed may have multiple instances.	Revised	ECDS	PK		

StaffSectionAssociation								
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission		
2024.0.0	E1065	BeginDate	Change data element Id from E1065 to E3010	Revised	Various	Various		
2024.0.0	E1066	EndDate	Change data element Id from E1066 to E3020	Revised	Various	Various		

StudentSectionAssociation							
Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission	
2024.0.0	E1065	BeginDate	Change data element Id from E1065 to E3010	Revised	Various	Various	
2024.0.0	E1066	EndDate	Change data element Id from E1066 to E3020	Revised	Various	Various	

#### Various

Version	Data Element Id	Data Element Name	Description of Changes	Action	Data Coll	Submission
2024.0.0	E3010	BeginDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=1900/2023 to YYYY=1900/2024	Revised	Various	Various
2024.0.0	E3020	EndDate	Revised Domain of Values from YYYY=2022/2023 to YYYY=2023/2024	Revised	Various	Various

## **Technical Resources**

Course				
Version	Course Code	Value Before	Value After	Action
2024.1.0	A3100100		AP Precalculus	Added
2024.1.0	N1260002	Assistive Technology		Deleted
2024.1.0	03160100	Reserve Officers Training Corps (ROTC) I ROTC1 .5-1	Junior Reserve Officers' Training Corps (JROTC) I JROTC1 1	Revised
2024.1.0	03160200	Reserve Officers Training Corps (ROTC) II ROTC2 .5-1	Junior Reserve Officers' Training Corps (JROTC) II JROTC2 1	Revised
2024.1.0	03160300	Reserve Officers Training Corps (ROTC) III ROTC3 .5-1	Junior Reserve Officers' Training Corps (JROTC) III JROTC3 1	Revised
2024.1.0	03160400	Reserve Officers Training Corps (ROTC) IV ROTC4 .5-1	Junior Reserve Officers' Training Corps (JROTC) IV JROTC4 1	Revised
2024.1.0	PES00004	PE Substitution JROTC1	PE Substitution JROTC	Revised